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Viger tunnel collapse: The Office of the Syndic of the Ordre des ingénieurs du
Quebec files disciplinary complaints against two engineers

Montreal, October 30, 2014 — The Ordre des ingénieurs du Québec announced today that its Office of the Syn-
dic has completed some inquiries and filed disciplinary complaints against two SNC-Lavalin engineers involved in
preparing the plans and specifications for repair work on the walls under the Viger tunnel's paralumes in 2011.
The complaints filed concern violations of the Professional Code and the Code of Ethics of Engineers.

Next step: the Disciplinary Council
The dates for the hearing of the complaints announced today will be made public on the OIQ Disciplinary Coun-

cil's Hearing Roll.

The Disciplinary Council has 15 members: the Chair (an attorney designated by the Québec government) and 14
engineers appointed by the Board of Directors of the Ordre des ingénieurs du Québec. When a hearing is held,
three people review the complaint: the Chair of the Disciplinary Council and two engineers. All hearings are pub-
lic.

Applicable penalties
The penalties issued are those set out in the Professional Code, which can include permanently striking an engi-
neer from the OIQ’s membership roll or revoking an engineer’s permit.

Except in the case of an acquittal, the decisions of the Disciplinary Council concerning the complaints announced
today can be consulted on the OIQ’s Web site. Furthermore, these decisions may be appealed with the Profes-
sions Tribunal or subjected to judicial review.

About the Ordre des ingénieurs du Québec

Founded in 1920, the Ordre des ingénieurs du Québec has a membership of approximately 60,000 engineering
professionals in all fields, except forest engineering. The mission of the OIQ is to ensure the protection of the
public by supervising the practice of the profession within the framework of its constituent laws and ensure that
the profession serves the public interest. For more information, go to http://www.oig.qc.ca.
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You can find more information about all the steps in the disciplinary process on the OIQ’s Web site.

Information:

Patrick Leblanc

Communications Advisor

Communications and Public Affairs Department

Ordre des ingénieurs du Québec

Tel.: 514 845-5141 or 1 800 461-6141, extension 3108
Cell: 514 441-3697
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